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Want  t o w in a Free Pizza?

There are 4 fun fact questions in the 
newsletter based on this month's articles.  

The answers are inside. Be the first 
person to answer all 4 correctly  and win 
a pizza! Bring your answers to City Hall. A 
special thank you to Pizza Peddler for the 

free pizzas.

Only eligible once a year; City Staff are not eligible

 
Successf ul  Ch r i st mas In t h e Par k

A u m s v i l l e   N e w s l e t t e r
 

A Gr eat  Pl ace to Li ve!
www..aumsville.us  503-749-2030                                                         

                                                   Januar y 2019

What  a wonderful t ime was had by all on 
Sat . Dec. 8t h at  Aumsville's 2nd Annual 
Christ mas in t he Park.  We had great  

music t hanks t o our carolers...

New t his year were t winkle 
light  umbrellas.  

There were 25 gallons of  soup, 
15 dozen rolls,  14 gallons of  

hot  cocoa, more t han 25 dozen 
cookies and lot s and lot s and 

lot s of  popcorn.  
Thank you cit y st af f  and 

families!

A very special princess came t o 
visit ... t hank you t o Magic 
Memories for t he special 

memories you made possible!
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Continued from front page....
The Christ mas wagon was so popular last  year t hat  
anot her one was added.  We can never begin t o t hank 

our public works crew for all of  t heir hard work in 
decorat ing t he park and Christ mas t ree, t heir 

wonderful bonf ire and enduring  t he cold t o drive 
t hose wagons!

The police chief  and his crew were in at t endance 
t oo!  Thank you t o t he reserves who were able t o 
f ind parking for our at t endees and t he t ime and 

dedicat ion t he police st af f  and Corn Fest ival 
volunt eers put  in earlier in t he day for t heir part  in 
our Sant a Visit  t hroughout  t he cit y.  Was Sant a 

great  or what ?!

Thank you ARFD & f ireman Mark Noack for driving 
t he f iret ruck, as Sant a visit ed neighborhoods.

We'd be t erribly remiss if  we didn't  also t hank t he local businesses t hat  helped f inance t his great  event : Pacif ic Power 
Foundat ion for new st reet  decorat ions; Recology, and Blazer Indust ries for cash donat ions; Riverview Communit y Bank 
and Pizza Peddler for prize donat ions as well as Piet ro's Pizza, Aumsville Communit y Theat er, Bent ley's Cof fee, Ron & 

Myrna Harding and our very t alent ed and local Megan McNult y (My Lucky St ar Quilt ing) for t hat  beaut iful and very warm 
Christ mas Quilt .  Congrat ulat ions t o t he Davidson family for winning our sled f illed wit h t oys and games.

We Hope To See You Next  Year!
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You are invited to attend the January 14th 
Council Meeting for the swearing-in of our 

new ly elected city off icials.

7:00 pm in the Chester Bridges Memorial Community Center

January 2019 

Good Day, neighbor! 

The Christmas Open House at the Fire Station was 
a huge success! Our volunteers provided a great 
time for the kids, as well asthe adults who visited 
with the firefighters and their neighbors while 
enjoying the fine dining we provided. 

If you had a live tree over the holidays and you are 
just now getting around to disposal, please do your 
Fire Department a favor and do not put it in your 
fireplace or wood stove. While it seems like it might 
?just burn up?, trust me, there?s a good chance it will 
take your house with it! Even a tree that is still 
green and has been watered diligently, having been 
cut for 45-60 days, will ignite explosively if placed in 

a fireplace. While it may be too late for one of the 
various donation disposal sites, and if you don?t 
have the ability to compost it, you can always take 
it to the county transfer station.  

The Fire District is proud to enroll 8 volunteer 
firefighter cadets into the 2019 regional training 
academy this year! These candidates will provide a 
welcome relief to those dedicated folks who have 
served this District through our recent downturn of 
personnel. At some point, every volunteer fire 
department (or other volunteer agency for that 
matter) experiences personnel shortages and 
Aumsville is no different. By June, we should see 
more and more qualified firefighters on our 
apparatus ready to serve you!  

2019 is here, and any year that ends in 9 reminds 
me of when I started; 1979. If I do the math 
correctly, that?s 40 years. But you know what ? I still 
feel the excitement I see in the face of a new 
applicant as they come in our door hoping to be a 
firefighter. So, come on in and join our ranks, you?ll 
never regret it!  Happy New Year!  

Have a safe month!! 

Woul dn't  it  be gr eat  t o have 
your  name up her e wit h t hese 
ot her  wonder f ul  vol unt eer s?  

Fun Fact  #1 
 The date of Aumsville 

Historical Society's next 
meeting?
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Bits and Pieces?  
VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES: Contact City Hall if you 

have any volunteer opportunities you would like to share with 
Aumsville residents. 

Santiam Village Clothing Closet (at the Elementary School) - Hours 
are Saturdays from 2pm to 5pm and Sundays as announced.  They 
need volunteers to staff the closet when it is open.  Also, if anyone 
has any commercial storage they want to let them use to store 
things, they would be forever grateful. A check to cover storage 

costs works too! A sincere thank you to those that contributed to 
covering the costs of filing for their 501c3!

Upcoming events: 

School kids return to school on Jan. 7  from Winter Break.
Jan. 14th - Council swearing in at beginning of council meeting. 
Jan. 15th - Exchange Club lunch
Jan. 30th, 6pm - Visioning Sessions continue...
City Offices closed for holidays Jan. 1st and Jan. 21st.

Chr ist m as is for  Grandparent s Too! 

City Administrator Ron Harding 

Think  about  t he special role of  grandparent s. 

My grandson brings me the most joy I have felt in a long time. I recall my children being young and the special 
bond we had, but somehow the bond between a grandparent and a grandchild is different. Perhaps it?s 
because by this time we are older, and life seems more precious at 50 then it does at 20. I really cannot explain 
it, but I know in speaking with other grandparents and from my own experience the desire to see our 
grandchildren have a good life is somehow magnified as a grandparent. 

I will be the first to admit it... I tend to throw out the parenting persona when it comes to my grandkids. There 
are times when I say yes, even though I know I should probably say no. But at this stage in my life, yes just 
seems more enjoyable!  

?I don?t want to create the impression that I spoil those kids. I do, of course. I just don?t want you to THINK I do? 
This is about as far as grandparents tend to go in self-governing their actions when it comes to grandchildren. 
When I think about my own children growing up, I wanted to make sure they developed positive values; to be 
good to people, to respect others and to have a general sense of caring. As a grandparent, I want those same 
things for my grandchildren, too. I just teach the lessons in a different way. 

It?s difficult to explain, but what I do know is my two grandsons melt my heart. The bond is mutual and now 
that I am a grandpa, I look back on my father?s relationship with my son and I realize how special the bond they 
shared really was.  

 My father passed away when my son (RJ) was around 8 years old. They were inseparable. We lived only a 
couple of miles away from my parents and it seemed like they would come to get RJ all the time. I didn?t mind 
as we were a close family and I knew even though my father spoiled him, that he would continue to teach him 
those values that he taught me. I now understand the way my father 
felt; how RJ was the one thing that brought him the most joy at that 
stage in his life. I feel the same way about Lincoln and Holden. 

My grandsons live in Washington and we get to see each other a 
weekend here and there. Lincoln is three years old now and Holden is 
about 10 months old.  When they come for a visit, it is truly special. I 
wouldn?t trade anything for that time. When we cannot see each other, 
we call regularly. I called Lincoln last week and we talked about 
Christmas, and his brother and all the fun things he has been doing. I 
told him it was time to hang up and Lincoln said, ?Grandpa I want you to 
stay on the phone forever.? This was a three-year-old's way of saying he 
misses me and wants to be with me. 

  I write this column as a litt le message to parents; if you are fortunate enough to have the option, please make 
sure grandparents are a big part of your children?s lives. That relationship is more valuable than you may 
realize, both for the grandparent and grandchild.
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I hope your New Year is off to a good start. I?m ex-
cited to serve on your behalf in the upcoming reg-
ular (aka long) legislative session. Legislators will 
be sworn in on January 14, 2019 and we will be off 
and running. According to the constitution, we 
must wrap up all legislative business by June 30, 
2019. 

This month the legislature is preparing for session. 
Committee assignments will be determined, 
schedules will be made and beginning January 14th 
we will meet every day until legislative business is 
finished. The balance of power will make this leg-
islative session interesting and likely frustrating. 
Elections impact how things get run in our state. 
The democrat party have what is called a ?super 
majority? in both chambers and Governor 
Brown was re-elected as our Governor.  Super 
majorities do not require the support of any-
one in the republican party to pass legislation, 
including tax increases. Chairs of committees 
determine the agendas, what bills will be 
heard, and sometimes even who gets to tes-
tify. This creates an interesting dynamic and 
we will see what kind of inclusion and respect 
the minority party receives as we go forward.  

My office is ready to assist you, representing 
your concerns and needs when it comes to 
state government. If you are having difficulty 
with state agencies you interface with to run 
your business, farm, or family life please don?t 
hesitate to contact our office. My Senior Policy 
Advisor is Jeanine Stice who has lived in Salem 
since 2000 and has two decades of experi-
ence in health care and public health and was 
a prior columnist for the Statesman Journal. 
My Office Manager and Scheduler is Anna 
Boles who has worked in my office and 
around this process for many years and re-
cently completed a six-month overseas expe-
rience with Youth with a Mission in countries 
struggling with a high influx of refugees and 
human trafficking.  

The legislature is poised to pass major legisla-
tion around environment policy, education, 

housing, and considering the Governor?s $23.6 bil-
lion budget proposal which is a more than $1 bil-
lion increase over the current budget. Your voice is 
important, and I hope to hear it. If you?d like to re-
ceive regular updates on these topics during ses-
sion, please email or call our office so we can add 
your email or address to our constituent updates.  

Thank you again for electing me to serve you. It is 
an honor.  

  Constituents may contact Representative Boles via 
email at rep.denycboles@oregonlegislature.gov or 
by phone at 503-986-1419

Paid Advertisement
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From 
Ms. 

Cromwell's 3rd 
Grade Class:

Some letters 
to Santa

Fun Fact  #2 
 List 4 of our "Christmas in 

the Park" sponsors.



9

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW STORM WATER QUALITY 
From Public Works Director Steve Oslie

The U.S. Clean Water Act requires the Oregon Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) to establish water quality standards 
and monitor the health of water bodies. Water quality standards set limits for pollutants that impact the chemical, physical, 
and biological integrity of the water source. DEQ is required to establish a list of 'impaired' streams and other water resources. 
DEQ has developed set goals for each body of water. Their list of impaired streams includes the Willamette River which does 
not meet water quality standards. Our stormwater discharge eventually ends up in the Willamette River so it is important we 
do our part to improve the river. 

DEQ, as part of their requirements, has implemented administrative rules that are designed to clean up the city?s storm water 
discharges. The city has, over the past 10 years, been required to protect the receiving stream and all the waterways to the 
ocean. The program is the Total Mass Daily Limit (TMDL)  

One of the city?s requirements by the State of Oregon has been to develop and update a water quality implementation plan, as 
well as develop reduction strategies to reduce/remove pollutants from water run-off going into our streams. 

Current TMDLs (which encompasses many factors), within Aumsville requiring pollutant load reduction strategies include 
bacteria, mercury, and temperature. Aumsville has developed strategies to address these problems for the properties for which 
we have authority over land use regulation (i.e. we have no control of properties outside of the city limits).

Some of our projects to help reduce unwanted pollution to the waterway is: 

- Keep up on street sweeping (Leaves are a large factor in polluting storm water run-off. You can help us by gathering 
your leaves and taking them to 
Recology for composting. Do not 
sweep them into the street. They end 
up in our stormwater.) 

- Riparian plantings along waterways 
(those ?wild trees and grasses? are 
meant to be there ? they filter water 
run-off) 

- Tree planting 
- Water quality basins for storm water 

(a place for water to infiltrate into the 
ground and for plants to help in 
nutrient removal, instead of running 
directly into the stream) 

- Mutt Mitts for picking up after Fido 
(please use these if you take your dog 
for a walk) 

- Erosion control requirements (this 
includes our banks along the creek 
that runs through Mill Creek and 
Porter-Boone Parks and especially 
development activities) 

These are a few things we have committed to 
improving. DEQ has more suggestions we will 
be following in the future. We are required to make improvements to our water quality implementation plan every five years to 
continue to improve our water quality. Finding new treatment methods, planting more plants to shade waterways, illicit 
discharge detection, public education, ordinances to protect waterways, and more are just a portion of things we can do to 
improve.  

Our current plan has been approved and we are looking at elements to improve on that over time. I expect that in the future 
there will be more requirements for individual homes (as opposed to just the city) and that residents may have to treat the 
water that comes off their property. One way to accomplish that might be a rain garden. Some material that might be useful for 
those interested in starting now (as well as ideas for new development we might see in the future) can be found online at 
https:/ /www.oregon.gov/DSL/SS/Documents/RainGardenGuide.pdf :THE OREGON RAIN GARDEN GUIDE, A STEP-BY-STEP 
GUIDE TO LANDSCAPING FOR CLEAN WATER AND HEALTHY SYSTEMS. This is a good place to start.

Please, when you are out working in your yard, think about your role in keeping pollutants from entering our waterways. It 
starts with being careful about what ends up in the street and eventually in our stormwater system. Let?s team up together to 
address this issue. Email me with suggestions or comments on ways we can work on this 
plan and improve our TMDL?s. soslie@aumsville.us. Fun Fact  #3

When is the meeting to determine the 
fate of the Corn Festival?

https://www.oregon.gov/DSL/SS/Documents/RainGardenGuide.pdf
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Fun Fact  #4 - 
Date of next Visioning Session?

Aumsville Historical Society met on 
Dec. 13th in Riverview Bank's 
Community Room. Non-perishable 
food was collected for the local food 
bank. After the business meeting 
adjourned, everyone en-
joyed snacks and con-
versation.   

AHS continues to re-
ceive historical articles 
for the museum collec-
tion. Rex Lucas has do-
nated a small section of train track, 
an alarm and several large, wood-
framed pictures. The first railroad 
through Aumsville was built by the 
Oregon Railway Company in the 
1880s. It was narrow gauge, which 
meant 36 inches between the rails. 
The segment, now on display at the 

museum, is from 
the spur that 
served the flour 
mill. Narrow 
gauge was re-
placed by larger 
gauge in the 

1890s. The metal alarm from the 
Amos Davis School signaled the 
class starts and endings. Because 
the pictures are too large to hang in 
the museum, Jared and Christa 

Radke of the Pizza Peddler 
will display them.

The museum has the loan 
of a Royal Blue Junior 
Cream Separator belong-
ing to Letha Paille. Years 

ago, some small-town residents 
kept cows to provide milk for their 
families. The hand-turned separator 
produced skim milk and cream from 
the surplus fresh milk that the family 
did not need. Butter could be 
churned from the cream. This small 
separator was fastened to a stand. 
Farmers with numerous cows had 

larger separators, which were floor 
mounted and also hand-turned, 
twice a day, every day. These days, 
a big tank truck comes to the farm 
to get the whole milk. 

Dennis Richards contributed a busi-
ness calendar from Gordon and 
Sons Automotive Service and two 
from Newton's Grocery Store.  Gor-
don's business was at the northwest 
corner of Main and 4th. The New-
tons opened a store at 325 Main. In 
a few years, they relocated to a new 
building at 630 Main. A big thank-
you to the donors and members, 
who help AHS share Aumsville's 
heritage. 

The next AHS meeting will be on 
Thursday, February 14th. The mu-
seum is closed for the winter, but 
visits by appointment can be 
arranged. Please contact Ted 
Shepard at 503-749-2744 or Kar-
lene Santibanez 503-749-2585. 

...The hand-turned 
separator produced 
skim milk and cream 
from the surplus...
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November 11, 2018

Mayor Baugh called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM in 
the Community Center. Council present was: Mayor 
Robert Baugh, Jr., Councilors Gabe Clayton, Brian 
Czarnik, Della Seney, Larry Purdy, Gus Bedwell, and Jim 
Case. City Administrator Ron Harding (CA Harding), City 
Clerk Colleen Rogers (CC Rogers), and Public Works Di-
rector (PWD) Steve Oslie were also present.  

Mayor Baugh asked Council to approve the agenda as 
presented. Councilor Purdy made a motion to ap-
prove the agenda as presented. The motion passed 
unanimously. 

PRESENTATIONS:  

Mayor Baugh asked PWD Steve Oslie to come forward 
and present the 2018 City Employee of the Year 
award to PW Utility Maintenance Worker III, Matt Et-
zel. Matt was selected to receive the award this year 
because he is always a team player and staff really 
appreciates working with him. He's always willing to 
do whatever needs to be done; from water/sewer to 
streets and helping with the parks. He has developed 
our water/sewer emergency response plans that are 
required by the state. He also is the Vice President of 
the Pacific NW Clean Water Association. 

Chief Schmitz presented Officer Ryan Bambrick with 
the Aumsville Police Department Employee of the 
Year award and Michael Jones Reserve Officer of the 
Year.  

Chief Schmitz introduced Phil Wright, the newly hired 
7th officer. Mayor Baugh administered the Oath of 
Office and welcomed him to the force. Chief Schmitz 
talked about the selection process and how Officer 
Wright was a reserve here in the past. 

Corn Festival (CF) Board President Sonny Newson 
gave an update on the 2018 Corn Festival. He an-
nounced that they were able to contribute $3000 back 
into the community this year by giving to various local 
charities. He introduced other board members that 
were present. CF President Newson stated that he 
was honored to have served on the board for the last 
5 years. His plan was to stay on through the 50th 
Corn Festival celebration, and now it is time for him to 
step down. He also announced that at their Novem-
ber 5th CF Board meeting there were others that have 
decided to step down from their board positions for 
personal reasons. One of the toughest parts of the 
2018 festival was not having enough volunteers. It 

was one of the lowest volunteer turnouts in the his-
tory of the festival. This made it very hard on the ones 
that did come out to help. Many members are older 
and can?t do a lot of the jobs that are needed. Unfor-
tunately, it only left a handful of able-bodied folks to 
do all the work. He stated that unless they get some 
younger people to step up, there would be no festival 
in 2019. He explained that the planning is a year-
round process and they need people to step up in 
January. He asked Council to reach out to their con-
stituents and encourage them to join the planning 
process by becoming board members or general 
members. If they can?t get the needed help the board 
will have to dissolve. Councilor Purdy asked when the 
Corn Festival Board would make that decision and 
Newson answered that it would depend on the 
turnout at the next meeting. Councilor Bedwell asked 
if any plans have been made for 2019 and CF Presi-
dent Newson answered that most things are moving 
forward with the exception of the purchase of corn. 
He explained that the farmer that has provided corn 
the last couple of years is no longer farming corn. CF 
President Newson will be checking with NORPAC can-
nery to find another farmer to take on our needs. He 
closed by thanking the council for allowing him to 
speak and if anyone has questions please contact City 
Clerk Rogers, liaison between CF and the City, or 
Mayor Baugh. 

VISITORS: There were 48 people in the audience of 
this meeting. Three people asked to speak. 

Jim Buchelman and John Hammil from the Salem Ex-
change Club addressed the council. Mr. Buchelman 
gave an overview of what the service organization 
represents. The organization has been serving com-
munities like Aumsville since 1911. It is an organiza-
tion that honors God, country, family, and commu-
nity. They promote projects that help prevent child 
abuse, celebrate accomplishments of others, thank 
our veterans, help the homeless and working poor.  

Mr. Hammil said that he had met CA Harding at a 
meeting and during a conversation was told that 
Aumsville doesn?t have any service clubs; i.e. Lions 
Club, Rotary, etc. and suggested that an Exchange 
Club might be a good fit for Aumsville. They have held 
several meetings in Aumsville to see if there would be 
any interest from the community. So far it has been a 
low turnout. Mr. Hammil encouraged everyone who is 
interested in finding out more about the club to at-
tend the next meeting on Tuesday at 5:30PM at 

AUMSVILLE CITY COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS   
The following are highlights from these meetings.  You can find the full approved minutes on our website at 

www.http://aumsville.us/city-council.html 

http://www.http/aumsville.us/city-council.html
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Neufeldt?s.  

CA Harding commented that even though we don?t 
have a club locally, the Salem club has adopted our 
city and has been helping with some of our needs. 
By opening a local club, we can design the projects 
to more directly meet the needs of our community. 
He feels this is a good opportunity for our commu-
nity. If you can?t make the Tuesday meeting there 
will be another on December 11th in the community 
center. 

Ramona Hudson, Aumsville resident, thanked the 
mayor and council for their decision to hire the 7th 
officer. She also thanked Corn Festival President 
Newson for stepping up five years ago. She appreci-
ates those who have been serving the city govern-
ment or as staff for a long time. They bring wisdom 
to the decision-making process and she hopes the 
new officials will appreciate them as well. 

Autumn Smiley addressed the council to give an up-
date on her Veteran?s Day event at Marian Estates in 
Sublimity. The event was well attended, and she 
thanked Councilors Case and Bedwell for being 
there. She also thanked CA Harding and Mayor 
Baugh for helping to promote the event. Councilor 
Bedwell stated that he was honored to attend and 
encouraged Miss Smiley to continue with these 
kinds of events. 

CONSENT AGENDA: Council reviewed the October 
22- 31, 2018 check registers and the October 22, 
2018 Council meeting minutes. Councilor Seney 
made a motion to approve the consent agenda as 
presented. The motion passed unanimously.  

NEW BUSINESS: Council received Aumsville Plan-
ning Commission?s (APC) recommendation to reap-
point Commissioners Russ Snow and Dan Kluver. 
Councilor Bedwell moved to approve the reappoint-
ment of Commissioners Russ Snow and Dan Kluver 
to the Aumsville Planning Commission for a two-
year term ending 12/31/2020. The motion passed 
unanimously. 

Discussion about  legal services. CA Harding ex-
plained that the city is at a place that we need more 
specialized legal counsel. Our current city attorney 
recently took a six month leave of absence. During 
that time, we have been using a larger firm that the 
city had used in the past for specialty issues. He 
stated that it has been helpful to work with a firm 
that is current on city issues and laws and it is very 
important that we have a firm that is going to re-
spond in a timely manner for Council to be able to 
act on issues quickly. CA Harding asked Council, 
during this time of transition, if they thought it 

would be a good time to compare available services 
from other firms who may want to be qualified legal 
counsel for the city. CA Harding also asked if so, how 
the council wants the process to take place. CA 
Harding could speak with a couple of prospective 
providers and bring a recommendation back to 
Council. The city council would need to take a formal 
action to appoint a new city attorney if they choose 
to do that.  CA Harding wanted to make sure Council 
did not take the discussion as a criticism of our cur-
rent city attorney, only that as the city grows our 
needs change and he wants to make sure Council 
understands they have the ability to make changes 
as well. Council asked CA Harding to get informal 
proposals from a couple of firms or individuals and 
bring them back to Council with a recommendation.  
He will bring his findings back to Council. 

Council received Chief Schmitz? Police Department 
monthly report; there was no discussion. 

They also received PWD Oslie?s monthly report. It 
was noted that PW staff found and fixed two signifi-
cant water leaks in our system. Before the repairs 
we were losing 17% of the city?s water output. They 
plan to do another report to see what the loss is 
now that the leaks have been repaired. 

CITY ADMINISTRATOR REPORT:  CA Harding re-
ported that the installation of the new IT servers and 
Microsoft software conversion is largely complete. 
There are still a few things to work out, but overall it 
went very well. 

He also reported that a community committee was 
formed with Council?s approval to re-write language 
within the police service fee ordinance related to the 
way the fee will be collected for non-payment. The 
work is now complete and is under legal review. He 
stated that the process worked very well, and he 
feels that they remedied concerns that the commu-
nity brought forward earlier this year. This will come 
back to Council for approval. 

CA Harding said that he has seen an increasing need 
for minor site development reviews. He explained 
that the code cites that anyone building an acces-
sory building higher than 15 ft is required to enter 
site development review; the cost is $1200. A simple 
variance is $600 and is cost prohibitive to most cit i-
zens wanting to do something minor on their prop-
erty. These minor reviews are done in-house with-
out the need of contract planners. The current ordi-
nance doesn?t allow flexibility on the fees. He added 
that when we re- write the code this will be ad-
dressed; but in the meantime, he would like direc-
tion from Council to allow him flexibility in assessing 
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a cost for these minor applications. Councilor Purdy 
stated that he supports giving the city administrator 
flexibility to lower the fees. Councilor Bedwell 
agreed that flexibility is the key. Councilor Seney 
said that it makes more sense that the fee would be 
cost recovery and not a flat fee. Councilor Purdy 
made a motion that Council grant CA Harding the 
flexibility to adjust the application fees for minor site 
development review. The motion passed unani-
mously. 

The Staff Event Committee met last week and final-
ized the plans for this year?s Christmas in the Park 
event. It is free to attend and will be held at Porter-
Boone Park. We are preparing for a larger crowd this 
year. Staff will be walking in Sublimity Light Parade 
on Dec. 1st at 6pm to advertise our event the fol-
lowing weekend on December 8th. 

CA Harding presented Council with copies of up-
dated results from the recent communication sur-
vey. He stated that there is a lot of good feedback 
that may prove useful in the future. 

We have our consultant on board and we are ready 
to get started on the code review. We will kick off the 
process with a Town Hall style Visioning Meeting the 
first week of December. Citizens will be invited to 
participate in this process. This will be an idea 
meeting to find out what people like or don?t like 
and what do they want to see for the future of our 
city. Info gathered at this meeting will help with the 
code revision as well as feed into a vision plan.  

CA Harding stated that the Exchange Club meeting 
attendance has been 3 to 4 people and not always 
the same people. He stated that we are nearing the 
point where we need to step up and commit to 
starting our own chapter or we stand the chance of 
the Salem group giving up and moving on.  

Council members and Mayor Elect Clevenger have 
been signed up for the LOC training ?Elected Essen-
tials? on January 23, 2019 in Keizer. It should be very 
beneficial to the council. CA Harding will also pro-
vide an in- house orientation for new elected offi-
cials.  

Mayor  and Council repor t s: 

Councilor Czarnik reported that the Aumsville CERT 
has completed a second CERT class, with two people 
becoming CERT officers. 

Councilor Bedwell announced that he was able to 
take a tour with Public Works Director Oslie and was 
impressed with the facilit ies and the amount of 
work that Director Oslie and his staff are responsi-
ble for.  

Councilor Clayton reported that the recent Corn 
Festival meeting was discouraging but understands 
that life happens to all of us and encouraged people 
in the audience to step up and help. 

Councilor Seney reported on Mid-Willamette Valley 
Area Commission on Transportation (MWACT) 
meeting that she attended. She stated that the 
committee will be reviewing regional projects that 
they will be voting on for the next biennium. 

Mayor Baugh closed the public meeting at 8:10 PM 

EXECUTIVE SESSION: Council entered into an Exec-
utive Session at 8:15 PM under the authority of ORS 
192- 660(2)(e), to carry on negotiations under ORS 
chapter 293 deliberation with persons designated 
by the governing body to negotiate real property 
transactions; and (f) to consider information or 
records that are exempt by law from public inspec-
tion. Information update only, there will be no deci-
sions made.   This was an executive session and the 
discussion was off the record, matters discussed 
are not to be disclosed. 

Mayor Baugh closed the Executive Session at 8:36 
PM and reconvened the public meeting at 8:38 PM 

Execut ive out com e: There was no further discus-
sion or decision made after the Executive Session. 
The meeting adjourned without objection at 8:39PM

Paid Advertisement
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3 4 5

6 7 8 9 10 11 12

13 14 15 16 17 18 19

20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28 29 30 31

Seniors Group 
Riverview Bank 

10:30 am

Aum svi l le Rur al  
Fi re D ist . Board  

6 pm  -  Fi re Stat ion

A A  5:30 pm

A A  5:30 pm

A A  5:30 pm

A A  5:30 pm

Del inquent  
Water Shut-off  

9am

Marion Co. 
Commissioner 's 

Breakfast 7:30 am

Covered Bridge Cafe 
- Stayton M am a's Table 

Com m unity Dinner  
Aum svi l le PCG 

(l i t t le yel low 
church)

6:30 PM

JANUARY 2019
Aumsvil le Community  Calendar

CERT
6:30 pm
Fire Dept

Cit y Council 

(Council sworn in)

7 PM

Seniors Group 
Riverview Bank 

10:30 am

Cit y  Of f ic es 
Cl osed  f o r  

h o l iday

Mar t in Lut her  
King Jr . Day

Bethel Baptist 
Clothing Closet 
10 am to noon

Santiam Valley 
Community Closet 

2PM-5PM

Aumsville Elementary

Cit y  Of f ic es 
Cl osed  f o r  

h o l iday

Cit y Council 

7 PM

Aumsvil l e Pl anning 
Commission Hr g

6 pm

Exchange Club 
Lunch
12 noon

Corn Festival 
Board Meeting 

6:30 pm

Santiam Valley 
Community Closet 

2PM-5PM

Aumsville Elementary

Santiam Valley 
Community Closet 

2PM-5PM

Aumsville Elementary

Santiam Valley 
Community Closet 

2PM-5PM

Aumsville Elementary
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